
HAD opens additional temporary shelter
(5)

     In view of the latest typhoon situation, the Home Affairs Department has
opened the following additional temporary shelter for people in need: 
 

Region Venue Address
New
Territories
(except
Islands
District)

Luen Wo Hui
Community Hall

G/F, No.9, Wo Mun Street,
Luen Wo Hui, Fanling

     Please refer to the annex for the full list of temporary shelters that
are now open. For enquiries, please contact the emergency hotline on 2572
8427.

Employers, contractors and employees
should be aware of electrical safety
at work during rainstorm

     As the rainstorm warning has been issued by the Hong Kong Observatory,
the Labour Department (LD) reminds employers and contractors that they should
adopt necessary work arrangements and take suitable safety measures to
protect the safety of their employees when they are carrying out electrical
work or handling electrical plant.

     A spokesman for the LD said today (September 1) that employers and
contractors should avoid assigning employees to carry out electrical work
(like electric arc welding work) or handle electrical plant at places
affected by rainstorms, and should refer to the "Code of Practice in times of
Typhoons and Rainstorms" and the "Guide on Safety at Work in times of
Inclement Weather" issued by the LD.

     Even if electrical work is carried out or electrical plant is handled at
places not affected by the rainstorm, suitable safety measures must still be
adopted to prevent electric shock as the air would be more humid. Such
measures include:

(i) Ensure that all live parts of an electrical installation are isolated
from the power supply source and rendered dead, and the isolation from the
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power supply source must be maintained as long as electrical work is being
carried out;

(ii) Before carrying out any electrical work or handling any electrical
plant, cut off and lock out the power supply source, then test the circuit
concerned to confirm it is dead and display suitable warning notices, and
issue a work permit thereafter;

(iii) Ensure that protective devices (such as suitable and adequate fuses and
circuit breakers) for the electrical installations or electrical plant have
been installed and maintained in good working order, and portable electric
tools must be double-insulated or properly earthed;

(iv) Provide suitable personal protective equipment such as insulating gloves
and insulating mats for employees; and

(v) If live electrical work is unavoidable, a comprehensive risk assessment
should be conducted by a competent person and the appropriate safety
precautions should be taken to remove or properly control the electrical
hazards involved before such work can proceed.

     In addition, employees should co-operate with the employer or contractor
to follow the safety instructions and use the safety equipment provided.

     The LD has published guidebooks and leaflets on electrical work safety.
These safety publications are available free from divisional offices of the
department or can be downloaded from its website
(www.labour.gov.hk/eng/public/content2_8.htm).

     Should there be any questions about occupational safety and health
matters, please contact the Occupational Safety Officer of the LD at 2559
2297.

Public urged to report flooding

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at suitable
intervals:

     Members of the public are advised to report any street flooding that
comes to their notice to the Drainage Services Department by calling the 24-
hour drainage hotline on 2300 1110.
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Speech by FS at 16th Asia Pacific
Heart Rhythm Society Scientific
Session and CardioRhythm 2023 (English
only)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
16th Asia Pacific Heart Rhythm Society Scientific Session and CardioRhythm
2023 today (September 1):

Professor Shimizu (President of the Asia Pacific Heart Rhythm Society,
Professor Wataru Shimizu), Dr Andy Chan (President of the Hong Kong College
of Cardiology), Professor Hua Wei (President of the Chinese Society of Pacing
and Electrophysiology), Professor CM Lo (Secretary for Health, Professor Lo
Chung-mau), Professor HF Tse (Co-Chair of the Organizing Committee of the
16th Asia Pacific Heart Rhythm Society Scientific Session and CardioRhythm
2023, Professor Tse Hung-fat), distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good evening. It gives me great pleasure to join you tonight for the
opening of the 16th Asia Pacific Heart Rhythm Society Scientific Session and
CardioRhythm 2023.
 
     Hong Kong last held this prestigious annual event in 2013. And I'm
delighted to welcome you back today. I understand that more than 2 000
medical professionals from some 47 countries and regions are here for the
three-day gathering on cardiovascular disease and heart rhythm disorders –
for the latest medical intelligence and insights, demonstrations of technical
and treatment advances and non-stop networking. 
    
     I am not a doctor or physician by profession. That said, I am in charge
of health – the health of our economy. And I can tell you that this flagship,
Asia-Pacific gathering is certainly a timely prescription for our economy.  
 
     Business aside, this conference, and the world-class speakers addressing
it, will put a bright and needed spotlight on the latest technological
advances in heart-rhythm management and heart disease in general.
 
     Cardiovascular disease is a significant health challenge here in Hong
Kong, as in most economies. Our statistics show that heart disease claimed
more than 6 500 lives in 2020, that they were the third-most common cause of
death, accounting for 13 per cent of all Hong Kong deaths in 2020.  
 
     Our Secretary for Health, Professor CM Lo, will have more to say on that
in just a few minutes.
 
     But I can tell you that we are very keen on making valuable
contributions to the pertinent global discussion, collaboration and
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innovation. Hong Kong is home to two of the world's leading 40 medical
schools, numerous award-winning scholars and researchers, as well as eight
life and health sciences' State Key Laboratories. And the Hong Kong College
of Cardiology brings together the top expertise here in the field.  
 
     Hong Kong enjoys the unwavering support of our country. Under the "one
country, two systems" principle, we continue to practise a trusted common law
legal system that protects intellectual property rights, have free access to
information, and enjoy free flow of goods, capital and talent.
 
     The National 14th Five-Year Plan designates Hong Kong as an
international innovation and technology centre. That includes building a
dynamic life and health-science sector. 
 
     More than advanced research capabilities, we have the funds to realise
this ambition. Indeed, Hong Kong is now a leading fundraising hub for
biotechnology companies, thanks to our listing reforms in 2018 allowing such
companies to be listed on our stock exchange even without profit or revenue
record.  
 
     To date, 60 such companies have listed in Hong Kong, raising more than
US$15 billion in our equities market. It helps, too, that our venture capital
and private equity funds support companies in their initial and subsequent
stages of development.  
 
     Private equity capital under management as of March this year was more
than US$210 billion. That ranks second in Asia, behind only the Mainland. 
 
     To accelerate our progress, we are working hard to attract strategic
enterprises and world-class talent to Hong Kong. 
 
     Last year, we set up the Office for Attracting Strategic Enterprises
under my charge. We are willing and ready to offer special facilitation
measures covering land, financing, tax concessions and co-investment.
 
     The results to date have been heartening: more than 25 companies have
signed on to build or expand their operations in Hong Kong. Many of them are
valued in excess of US$1 billion. A good number are leading international
pharmaceutical firms. 
 
     As for our new and updated talent admission schemes, we have approved
more than 75 000 applications since late December.
 
     Then there's the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area, a vast
cluster-city development integrating more than 87 million consumers in Hong
Kong, Macao and nine neighbouring cities in the Pearl River Delta Region. The
Greater Bay Area, let me add, boasts a per capita GDP of US$22,000. And we
are just getting going. 
 
     Hong Kong's Greater Bay Area ambitions include driving the development
of the region's medical technologies, drugs and devices. It helps that local



and multinational pharmaceutical companies look to Hong Kong to conduct
clinical trials before venturing into the Mainland's promising markets.  
 
     Thanks to the support of the Central Government, Hong Kong-registered
drugs and medical devices can now be used by 19 healthcare institutions
operating in the Greater Bay Area. And that number is bound to rise in
future.  
 
     We are further encouraged by supportive national policies to spur that
development. Just a couple of days ago, the Central Government promulgated
more concrete plans to take forward the development of the Hetao area on the
boundary between Hong Kong and Shenzhen. It is a focus of cooperation between
Hong Kong and Shenzhen in innovation and technology. Together the area will
become a world-class innovation platform for the GBA and beyond.
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, whether you are planning to roll out medical
research, conduct clinical trials, invest in new medical technologies,
pharmaceutical products or devices, Hong Kong is where you want to be.
 
     And not only for business. For those coming from abroad, do spend some
time visiting this wonderful city. Enjoy the food at one of our 200 Michelin-
recommended restaurants, and visit our country parks which are just minutes
away from our city centre. Or immerse yourself in the rich cultural
experience of our cultural landmarks in the West Kowloon Cultural District.
 
     I am grateful to the Asia Pacific Heart Rhythm Society, the Hong Kong
College of Cardiology and the Chinese Society of Pacing and Electrophysiology
for organising this 16th Session, for bringing a world of medical
professionals and specialists to Hong Kong.  
 
     I wish you all a rewarding conference, a memorable stay in Hong Kong and
the best of health in the coming year.
 
     Thank you.

DH methadone clinics remain open

Attention duty announcers of radio and television stations:     

     Please broadcast the following message as soon as possible and repeat it
at suitable intervals:     

     The Department of Health (DH) today (September 1) announced that, during
the Tropical Cyclone Warning Signal No. 9 being in force, DH methadone
clinics will remain open until the closing time.
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     Those receiving methadone treatment can attend Methadone Clinics for
their daily dose.     

     The public is advised to pay attention to radio and television
announcements.


